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                 P A L I S A D E S  L A N D  U S E  C O N S U L T A N C Y    

July 12, 2018 

Graham Hannaford, Planner 

County of Napa PBES 

1195 Third Street, 2nd floor 

Napa, CA 94559 

 

Sent Via email:  Graham.Hannaford@countyofnapa.org,  

 

Dear Graham, 

 

     This letter is in response to your email dated May 31, 2018 which referenced two attachments, 

the first attachments a memorandum from Chase Beckman at CalFire, dated May 2, 2018 and the 

second from Daniel Basore with the Napa County Engineering Division dated May 2, 2018.  Below, 

I will summarize our responses. 

 

     In response to Mr. Beckman’s memorandum.  I would like to point out that this request does 

not include any new construction, simply the allowance to increase the production within the 

recently constructed production facility which was built in 2014 and conversion of an existing 

building to allow for tasting.   As part of the 2014 construction fire sprinklers were installed and 

the facility complies with the comments he referenced in Comment #1,7,8,9,12.  In response to his 

request number 2, please see the attached revised road exception request.  The conceptual 

grading plans Mr. Becker reviews are prepared in concept for the Use Permit Modification 

request.  After Use Permit approval, we will be submitting detailed construction and grading plans 

for construction for review and approval by the required agencies, including CalFire.  These 

detailed plans for the Building and Grading Permits will comply with the current Building Codes 

and the Napa County Road and Street Standards and will include references were applicable in 

response to his Comments 3 ,4, 5, 6, 10 and 11.    Because of these reasons, we trust that the Fire’s 

comments are satisfied and these requests can become recommended Conditions of Approval for 

these requests to be submitted on the plans at the Grading Permit stage. 

 

     In response to Mr. Basore’s comments, please see the revised request for the very small section 
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of road to receive an exception to the Local Response Area (LRA) specifications within the Napa 

County Road and Street Standards.  Further, please see the attached revised grading plan which 

indicates the drainage for the section he referenced. 

 

     Please don’t hesitate to reach out with any questions.  I trust that our application is now 

complete for processing.  Please let me know when you have a hearing date so that I can assure 

that Mr. Carter is present.  Thank you very much for your continued diligence to our request. 

 

 

 

                                                                  Kind Regards, 

     
     Kirsty L. Shelton 

 

Enclosures 

 

CC:       Chase Beckman vie email to: chase.beckman@fire.ca.gov 

              Daniel Basore via email: Daniel.Basore@countyofnapa.org 

 Mark Carter, President, Envy wines via hand delivery 

 












